
 

 

 

SALT LAKE CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

DATE: October 14, 2005 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed Housing Trust Fund Loan to Cedar Pointe Partners, L.P.  
AFFECTED COUNCIL DISTRICTS: District 4 
 
STAFF REPORT BY: Gary Mumford 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE DEPT.  Housing and Neighborhood Development 
AND CONTACT PERSON: LuAnn Clark 
 

 

KEY ELEMENTS: 

The Cedar Pointe project, located at 731 South 300 East, consists of 370 units that were originally 
built in 1972 as apartments and later converted to condominiums.   This complex was formerly 
known as Victoria Square.  Eight of the units are currently owner occupied and 362 units are 
leased as apartments.  Cedar Pointe Partners, L.P. purchased 224 of the units and has been 
rehabilitating them.  Six units are set aside as handicapped units. 

Cedar Pointe, L.P. tried to apply for a Housing Trust Fund loan at the beginning of the project, but 
at that time the City was deferring consideration of loan requests pending a housing policy.  In 
March 2005, the developer applied for a 40-year $300,000 City loan.  The Housing Trust Fund 
Board began reviewing the loan request in April 2005.  In August, a majority of the Board voted 
to recommend a $100,000 loan for 20 years at 3%.  The recommendation was based on the 
project’s merits of preserving and rehabilitating existing affordable housing.   

The total project cost is about $11.8 million.  Of this amount, the rehabilitation cost is 
approximately $2.2 million or about $10,000 per unit.  A new management company has 
apparently reduced crime by evicting some tenants and instituting additional security.  According 
to the City’s Housing & Neighborhood Development director, the Central City Community 
Council was supportive of the rehabilitation project.  

Some Housing Trust Fund board members were opposed to the loan since the City’s funds would 
be used for developer fees (profit) or to repay investors.  Developer fees including acquisition fees 
are $539,290.  Some Board members were concerned about the size of the developer fees in 
relation to the extent of the rehabilitation.  There were also concerns expressed from tenants in 
another housing project by the same owner.  After the applicant provided additional information, a 
majority of Housing Trust Fund Board members were satisfied that the issues with the tenants of 
the other project were adequately addressed and felt that the improvements made at Cedar Pointe 
did improve the project and the neighborhood.  

Salt Lake City’s draft housing policy encourages rehabilitation and preservation of existing 
housing.  Approval of this loan will leave a balance of $2,140,165 in the Housing Trust Fund.   

OPTIONS: 

1. Approve a $100,000 loan to reimburse Cedar Pointe Partners, L.P. for renovations of 224 
units at the Cedar Pointe Apartments.  

2. Request additional information. 
3. Deny the loan. 
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